
April 22, 2013

 

Wilmington Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Monthly Meeting

Wilmington Fire House – 7p.m.

 

Present:  Guy Stephenson, Richard Moncsko, Charlie Terry, Marcel Bruce, Louis Adragna and Shirley 
Lawrence.

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read with motion by Charlie Terry to accept the minutes; 
seconded by Richard Moncsko; carried unanimously.

Treasurers report was read with motion to accept by Marcel Bruce, seconded by  Charlie Terry; carried 
unanimously.

 

*The rescue harnesses have been purchased (7 at this time).  Chris Kostoss will do the training.

 

*The compressor is done.

*The by-laws are in the process of being updated.

*Charlie Terry gave an update on the meetings that have been held regarding the closing of the LP

  Emergency Room.  He was unsure if a decision has been made.

 

Chief Report

*The department had 41 calls in the past month with one call missed.  The department has a difficult 
time getting new EMT's because of the required number of training hours.  He felt that it will 
eventually come down to having paid EMT's.  Discussion  on putting an article in the paper and the 
town newsletter to explain the situation and look for answers.  Louis will draft a letter regarding EMS 
coverage for the next meeting.

*Louis feels it will be a big problem if the LP ER closes.  

*I am Responding system is working well.  The county is still working on making it better.

*The rope is in for the harnesses.

*Louis requested the purchase of 2 pair of fire gloves @ $60 each.  Motion to approve this purchase 
presented by Richard Monscko, seconded by Marcel Bruce; carried unanimously.

 

Bills were reviewed and audited for payment in the amount of $8,473.64

Bank statements for March  2013 were reviewed by Marcel Bruce.

Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.



 

Respectfully submitted,

 

 

Shirley Lawrence, Secretary/Treasurer

 

 


